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Federal Contractors Must E-Verify Work Eligibility 
for Employees
On Friday, June 6, 2008, President 

George W. Bush signed an Executive 

Order requiring all federal contractors to 

use the “E-Verify” system to confirm their 

employees’ eligibility to work in the United 

States.

The E-Verify System

Originally, E-Verify was designed as a 

free and voluntary system for employers 

to check the employment eligibility of 

new hires and the validity of employees’ 

Social Security Numbers. E-Verify is a 

web-based computer system operated by 

U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services 

in partnership with the Social Security 

Administration, and may be accessed 

at the U.S. Citizenship and Immigration 

Services website (www.uscis.gov).

The Executive Order

The new Executive Order requires federal 

departments and agencies to require, as a 

condition of all contracts, that the contrac-

tor must use an electronic employment 

eligibility verification system designated 

by the Department of Homeland Security. 

Homeland Security Secretary Michael 

Chertoff designated the E-Verify system as 

the system to be used under the Executive 

Order.

The Order requires verification of employ-

ment eligibility for:

(1)	 All persons hired during the contract 

term by the contractor to perform 

employment duties within the United 

States; and

(2)	 All persons assigned by the contractor 

to perform work within the United 

States on the federal contract.

A contractor is defined as any individual or 

legal entity that:

(1)	 Directly or indirectly (e.g., through 

an affiliate), submits offers for or 

is awarded, or reasonably may be 

expected to submit offers for or be 

awarded, a Government contract, 

including a contract for carriage under 

Government or commercial bills of 

lading, or a subcontract under a 

Government contract; or 

(2)	 Conducts business, or reasonably 

may be expected to conduct business, 

with the Government as an agent or 

representative of another contractor.

Concerns For Employers

The Order does not go into immediate 

effect. The Department of Homeland 

Security must propose rules to regulate 
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the process and procedures. Once 

these rules are final, then employers will 

be subject to the new requirement. 

It is hoped that the regulations will 

answer many anticipated questions 

including:

‡	 whether the requirement applies to 

sub-contractors;

‡	 whether any types of contracts will 

be exempted;

‡	 whether the requirement only 

applies to future contracts, or 

whether existing contracts will be 

affected; and

‡	 whether the requirement will apply 

to current employees or only to new 

hires.

In the meantime, employers should con-

sider the following steps in anticipation 

of these new regulations:

‡	 audit their relationships to 

determine whether they may be 

considered federal contractors;

‡	 familiarize themselves with the 

E-Verify system;

‡	 audit I-9 compliance procedures; 

and

‡	 train applicable personnel not only 

on the new E-Verify system, but 

also on immigration compliance and 

anti-discrimination laws to prevent 

costly mistakes in implementing 

these new procedures. 
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